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July 10, 2009
Ministry of Training, Colleges and Universities
Strategic Policy and Programs Division

Programs Branch

23rd Floor, Mowat Block

900 Bay St.

Toronto, ON M7A 1L2

ATTN:   Mr. Paul Johnson, Project Officer
Re:  Ontario Colleges, Justice Studies Title
Mr. Johnson,

On behalf of the membership of ASIS Toronto and ASIS Ottawa we submit this correspondence.

ASIS International is the globes largest professional security association with over 37,000 members worldwide.  

In Ontario, we have over 700 members, which for the most part come from the managerial ranks of the: Corporate, National Retail, Law Enforcement, Transportation, Guard Service, Consulting, Investigations, Government, Hospitality, Financial, Health Care and Property Management channels, just to name a select few, who’s primary job function is the managed delivery of organizational asset protection.

We have been made aware via your undated letter to: LASA program standard revision participants, regarding the revised Law and Security Administration program standard title, where we oppose the renaming to the associated programs to “Justice Studies.”
We support our position as the primary employers of the students who enrol and graduate from the various Ontario College programs, including Police Foundations, and suggest the program title “Justice Studies” does not accurately represent the professional safety and security industry.
ASIS International’s Certified Protection Professional (CPP) designation is an example of our responsibilities.  The CPP designation is the globes most recognized professional security designation awarding Board Certification in Security Management, where the CPP domain descriptions identify our job functions, and more importantly exemplifies why the program title “Justice Studies” does not accurately represent our industry.
Specifically the CPP’s 8 domains include: Physical Security (24.4%), Security Principles & Practices (22.8%), Investigations (12.4%) Business Principles & Practices (10.9%) Personnel Security (9.9%), Emergency Practices (8.5%) Information Security (5.5%) and Legal Aspects (5.3).  As demonstrated with these percentages, “Justice” is only a very small portion of our responsibilities.
As the program title “Justice Studies” does not properly reflect our industry, and as the majority of the college’s students will be employed by us, we require a representative title that will demonstrate at the onset of college interest and enrolment, the reality of our primary employment function.
We feel that the title of: Public and Private Safety and Security Studies is much more representative of our demonstrated functions and responsibilities, which encompasses the variety of different sectors that exist, as displayed in figure 1.1.
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Figure 1.1

We thank you for reviewing our correspondence and ask that you do not hesitate to contact us if you have any questions.

Furthermore, we look forward to your response.

Best regards,

ASIS Toronto 

P. Ogilvie
Patrick M Ogilvie, CPP, PSP
Chairperson
www.asistoronto.org
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